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Market Drayton Town Council
Minutes of a meeting of the Services and Facilities Committee held on 
5 August 2021 at 7.30pm. 
PRESENT: Councillors: A. Allen, T. Beckett, B. Chapman, G. Chevins, M. Erwin, R. Hughes, T. Manton, I. Nellins, M. Smith, and M. Whittle (Chair).
There was one member of the public present and 8 members of the public listening via Teams
Present:  Town Clerk and Projects Officer
1.SF
APOLOGIES
Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor Aldcroft and Councillor R. Smith.
2.SF
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS

There were no disclosable pecuniary interests declared.
3.SF
PUBLIC SESSION

No members of the public had expressed a wish to speak at the meeting. 
4.SF
MINUTES

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Erwin seconded, and it was RESOLVED with 1 abstention: 


To agree and confirm the minutes of the Services and Facilities Committee meeting held on 24 June 2021.

5.SF
WELCOME BACK FUND


Information was circulated prior to the meeting.


The Chair said that Council has been allocated £20,444.  The funding can be used to undertake cleaning, repair and improvements to the public real and open spaces within the town and towards Christmas events.  The Chair asked for suggestions as to how the Welcome Back Fund could be spent.


Councillors discussed how the funding could be spent.


Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Chevins seconded, and it was RESOLVED:


To request the following work be undertaken:
· Mechanical sweeping of Cheshire Street and surrounding streets, if possible, with deep grid cleaning.

· Bollards, litter bins and benches – sand down and painted or replaced if necessary.

· Additional litter bins and dog bins

· Finger posts repaired and directional changes

· Advertising banners – installation of posts for the banners

· Additional grit bins

· New floral planters

· Horse rails to be replaced on Queen Street.

To request funding towards purchasing small Christmas trees and lights

6.SF
NEWPORT ROAD TOILETS


The Chair asked for suggestions for the future use of the empty toilets blocks at Newport Road Toilets.

Councillor Chevins said it could be a positive move to have a commercial business in the building and that it would be an attractive business opportunity due to its location next to the skatepark.  


Councillor Aldcroft said there is an issue; the building is split in half and all the waterworks would need to be removed.


Councillor Aldcroft said there are three potential options:

Option 1 Council use the empty space as storage.


Option 2 the space is split in half, half for storage and half as a youth shelter


Option 3 the space could be used for commercial purposes.

He suggested that all options are explored.


Councillor Manton said there is an opportunity to do something with the empty toilet blocks, but to convert the building into a retail facility would require a lot of internal work.  He suggested that Council consider proposals from anyone who wants to do the necessary work to the building.


Councillor Chevins said it may be possible to offer the building at a lower rent for a period of time as an incentive for someone to pay to have the building converted.  He said that for commercial use the whole building would be required and asked if the toilets would need to remain open.

Councillor Chapman said he was aware that the toilets are used by several groups.  He said to make the building into a viable commercial structure internal and external work would be needed.  He asked if the toilet block could be sold. 

Councillor Chevins asked if the Council has an obligation to maintain public toilets in that building.  He asked if there is any issue with lack of space to store council property, how much the building costs to run and has done for the past 10 years.  

The Clerk said that it is up to Council to decide if they have an obligation to provide toilets.

Councillor Hughes said that the terms under which the toilet block were transferred to Town Council need to be checked.  He said that he thought that the toilet should be maintained there and that the benefit of having a business there would provide security for the premises.

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor M. Smith seconded, and it was RESOLVED:


To explore the options of the empty toilet block being used as storage for town council equipment, a youth shelter and as a commercial property.

7.SF
STREET LIGHT

The Clerk said a resident has complained several times about a streetlighting column on the footpath to the rear of Queen Street Carpark that leads to Dairy Close as it is not working and dangerous.  A new lighting column has been installed in the same area, but the old column has not been removed. She said conversations have taken place with Shropshire Council and ownership of the streetlight is not registered. 


Councillor Chapman said the light is not working but the column does not appear to be dangerous.  


Councillor Aldcroft said that a survey of all Town Council streetlights was carried out a couple of years ago listing all the lights and their condition.  If the column is not listed on the survey, it does not belong to Town Council.


Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Chapman seconded, and it was RESOLVED:


To write to Shropshire Council explaining that Council commissioned a survey of all Council Street Lighting Columns less than 3 years ago.  As the column on the footpath to the rear of Queen Street Carpark is not listed on our survey ask Shropshire Council to carry out the necessary work.
8.SF
QUEEN STREET CARPARK 


The Chair said the pavement, along the side of Queen Street Carpark, in front of the Factory Shop is uneven, in poor repair and dangerous due to tree roots growing under the pavement.

Councillor Aldcroft said that Shropshire Council carried out some minor repairs to the path last year.


Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded, and it was RESOLVED:


To send a robust letter to Shropshire Council informing them that Council is not satisfied with the minor repairs to the pathway and request the trees be removed and replaced with a more suitable variety of tree.
9.SF
UPDATES/INFORMATION


Play Area Programme of Upgrades

Councillor Allen said that he and Councillor Chapman visited the play areas in the town.  A four year plan is being produced prioritising repairs.

Street Trading Licencing

Councillor Manton said that limited progress has been made as it is not clear how the market charter will affect the area in which street trading licences can be issued; a copy of the market charter has been requested.

Councillor Hughes said that a copy of the Market Charter does not exist.


Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Chapman seconded, and it was RESOLVED:


To invite Mandy Beaver, Shropshire Council Licencing to a meeting to discuss the delegation of street trading licences to the Town Council.

The Zone 

A project extension of one year, with a possible second year has been agreed by the Lottery.  Work is ongoing regarding the recruitment of a Zone Manager a job description, candidate profile and project background has been produced.  Work is also continuing regarding setting up a Trust.  A Zone Steering Group meeting has been arranged for 18th August.

Planters on Queen Street 

Two new Planters have been ordered.


Cleaning Contract 

The invitation to Tender has been put on Contracts Finder and publicised on the Town Council website and Facebook page.

The meeting concluded at 8.15 pm.


Chairman:
…………………………
Date: 

…………………………
